LIQUOR CONTROL MINUTES
To:

Liquor Control Committee




Commissioner Dave Piepkorn



John Stibbe



Robert D Nelson




Scott Brekke




Tatiana Hackman
The Liquor Control Committee will be meeting on Wednesday October 18, 2023 at 1:30 p.m. in the City Commission Chambers at City Hall, 225 4th Street North
Agenda items are:

1. Approve minutes of the September 20, 2023 regular meeting and the September 13, 2023 Special Meeting. 
Moved Brekke

Second Nelson 

Passed Unanimously

2. Review Liquor Applications 
a. El Agave Mexican Restaurant LLC d/b/a El Agave Mexican Restaurant to be located at 2581 45th Street South for a Class FA alcoholic beverage license. Presented by Steve Sprague, continued from September 20, 2023 meeting. Owner Jose Perez was present and explained what happened when he was working and got a compliance fine. 
Moved Brekke

Second Hackman

Passed Unanimously 

b. Summit Night Club d/b/a Cairo Restaurant and Nightclub located at 4554 7th Avenue South for a Class FA alcoholic beverage license transfer from Johnny Carino’s. Presented by Steve Sprague, continued from September 20, 2023. Owner Heba Ismail was present and spoke in regards to her business and what her plans are, she is removing the word “Nightclub” from the name, it will be Cairo Restaurant and Bar. Sprague stated that he has mentioned how important it is that there are 50% food sales for her to keep the license. 
Moved Nelson

Second Stibbe

Passed Unanimously

c. Fargo Voyage Hotel LLC d/b/a Americ Inn, Fargo to be located at 4325 23rd Avenue South for a Class ABH-Limited alcoholic beverage license. Presented by Steve Sprague, Limited service allows for Managers Special that provides one or 2 alcoholic beverages to customers that are staying in the hotel. They can also sell off sale to customers from their sundry shop. No background issues. 
Moved Stibbe

Second Hackman

Passed Unanimously 

d. Irish Hospitality LLC d/b/a/ Double Down to be located at 3165 33rd Street South #101, transfer from Hennessey’s for a Class A alcoholic beverage license. Presented by Steve Sprague, 3 owners on application, 1 had a DUI in 2012 which is outside the range of concern. 
Moved Hackman

Second Brekke

Passed Unanimously

e. Approve Licensed Premise Change for Snelling Hospitality, LLC d/b/a Mezzaluna. Presented by Steve Sprague, owners Taylor Snelling, Joseph Brunner, as well as their attorney were present, they would like to add the lower area of Mezzaluna to their license premise. The area is accessible without having to go outside, and customers are able to move easily from one space to the other, so it does meet the qualification of the City to be one license
Moved Nelson

Second Brekke

Passed Unanimously

3. Police Department Monthly Report

a. General Report (distributed via email) Presented by Captain Chris Helmick, September there were 32 bar checks, 22 liquor establishment forms completed, 4 of those were at the Windbreak, nothing of concern and there continues to be good cooperation from them. There was a slight increase in fake ID’s. 
4. Other Items
a. Other – De-Escalation Training with ND Safety Counsel – January 24 2024 – limited to 50 per session, two sessions – cost $30 per person. Presented by Steve Sprague, training was setup and general feedback seemed to be it was not the appropriate training so the remaining 2 sessions were canceled.  January 24, 2024 2 sessions with the ND Safety Council has been setup. Session is taught by a 24 year law professional, the hope is it will be more suited to the type of training the City would like bar staff to have. 
b. Additional Z and B-Limited licenses – applications accepted until Oct 27. Presented by Steve Sprague, at this time there is another week left before applications are due. If there are multiple applicants it will go to City Commission to determine if we increase the number of licenses.
c. Food sales audit beginning, new Server Training audit starting soon. Presented by Steve Sprague Brady Martz will be doing the audits for food sales as well as the server training. 70 licenses were contacted for the server training audit, they will in turn choose businesses to do onsite audits. 
5. The Liquor Control Board will continue the meeting at Sports Bar, 619 NP Ave. for a demonstration on ID scanners, the demonstration is open to the public. Presented by Steve Sprague, this has been canceled. Sprague will try to get some vendors to demonstrate at a Liquor Control Board meeting of different scanners. 
Adjourned 2:12pm. 

